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Minutes of Meeting
Monday 14th March 2011 
Dundee University, Dalhousie Buildings 

Present:

Emma Crowther
University of Edinburgh

Penny Stoddard
Tactran

Pamela Coventry
NHS Tayside

William Dove
NHS Fife

Evelyn Bain
University of Edinburgh

Persephone Beer
Perth and Kinross Council

Clare Strain
SPT

Merry Scott (Chair)
Tactran

Neil Gellatly
Dundee City 

Dave Kinnaird (DKD)
Liftshare

Don Kent (DKT)
Nestrans/ACT Travelwise 

Lisa Black
SEStran

Simon Fraser
Fife Council

Trudy Cunningham
University of Dundee

Apologies:
Clive Brown
City of Edinburgh Council

Matt Eastwood
Eastwood Consulting
Paul Ince
East Lothian Council

Mark Craske
NHS Forth Valley

Beverley Armstrong
Dumfries and Galloway College

Mathew Eastwood
Matthew Eastwood Consultancy 

Christopher Osbeck
Aberdeen University

Anne Moore
Queen Margaret University

John Barr
South Lanarkshire Council

Paul Ince
East Lothian Council

Phillipa Gilhooly
Scottish Borders Council

Euan Renton
City of Edinburgh Council

Keri Stewart
Colin Buchanan 

Kathryn Cooper
Renfrewshire Council

Viola Retzlaff
Glasgow University

Iain Sneddon
NHS Lothian

Keith Irving
Living Streets
Adam Watson
Falkirk Council

Claire Williamson
MVA

	
	Action


	1. Apologies for Absence
MS welcomed all to the meeting and gave thanks to Dundee University for hosting the ACT Travelwise Scotland Meeting.  Apologies were then noted as above.

2. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising
3. Presentation on “Dundee Travel Active”, Neil Gellatly, Head of Transport at Dundee City 
NG of Dundee City gave the group an overview of the successful ‘Dundee Travel Active’ campaign, funded through the Scottish Government’s ‘Smarter Choices, Smarter Places’ initiative.  NG insisted that schemes like Dundee Travel Active provide real value for money, and should be encouraged during times of austerity.  He added that Dundee City were ready to deliver another PTP campaign at fairly short notice should funding become available.  There then followed a short discussion on air quality. MS thanked NG for his presentation and commended the work carried out by the Dundee City and the PTP team.

4. Feedback from Groups
DKT gave the group an update on behalf of the Regional Transport Partnerships. This was summarised to the following points:
· Budgets for the Travel Plan officers have been continued across the Regional Transport Partnerships.  However, like other budgets these have been subject to cuts.

· Facebook advertising has been used to some success by Tactran.  Tactran’s Liftshare site has seen web hits increase dramatically.

· The RTP group had also received an update from DKD regarding Liftshare’s software developments.

TC gave the group an update on behalf of EAUC.  This was summarised to the following points:

· There was a discussion on the issues surrounding the Cycle to Work scheme. 
· It was agreed that information would be gathered from the members of EAUC regarding the Cycle to Work scheme and would be collated by TC.

WD gave the group an update on behalf of the Local Authority and NHS Group.  This was summarised to the following points:

· There was some encouraging statistics from NHS Fife, who had reported an increase of 25% in membership.

· NHS Tayside has installed car share spaces at Murray Royal and NHS Fife was also looking to install the same at Queen Margaret Hospital.

· Stirling Council has produced cycle maps, installed cycle parking and is now offering pool cars to staff.

· Perth and Kinross Council reported that Perth City was now available on walkit.com. 

· Fife Council is looking to introduce a travel hierarchy within the council.  This will encourage staff to travel more sustainably for business purposes. 

· Issues regarding the changes to the Cycle to Work schemes were also discussed. 

5. ACT Travelwise Board update and Scottish Showcase Event Feedback 
LB circulated the report on the Scottish Showcase supplied by Mathew Eastwood for comment.  The group agreed that the event was a success; this was mainly due to the organisation from Matthew and the rest of the Showcase Organisational Team.  There was then a discussion on the Showcase presenters, the group agreed that the quality of speakers was extremely high and that the grading of speakers was not required in the report. LB agreed to circulate the report to the membership with the noted amendments.  
DKT then gave the group an update on behalf of the ACT Travelwise board.  DKT stated that Colin Buchanan Consultancy had conducted a customer survey for ACT Travelwise.  DKT agreed to circulate the results.  DKT then went on to explain the change in administration for ACT Travelwise.  This role had now been taken on by ATOS.  DKT stated that there had also been a temporary ACT Travelwise post created for an administration assistant for 6 months.  A discussion regarding the potential for ACT Travelwise to have the authority to accredit Travel Plans then followed.  At this stage, the group agreed that the costs involved would prevent this from being carried forward. 

DKT stated that the next ACT Travelwise Annual Conference is to be held on the 8th and 9th of September in Norwich at the University of East Anglia.  DKT then asked the group whether this is an event Scotland would be willing to host in 2012.  It was agreed that at this stage Scotland would like to tender their expression of interest for the 2012 conference.  

6. ACT Travelwise Training Event in Scotland
It was noted that the suggested topics had been forwarded to Rose McArthur of Colin Buchanans.  Rose has the responsibility for training within ACT Travelwise and the group were still awaiting confirmation of a future event. 

7. Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held in July/August.  LB agreed to circulate potential dates when available.
8. Any other business
The group welcomed MS back on her return from her maternity leave.  MS thanked the group and gave thanks to Clive Brown who stood in as Chair in her absence.
PC then suggested that time management at the beginning of the meetings could have been handled better.  This was agreed; MS added that this topic will be addressed at the following ACT Travelwise Scotland meeting.

The poor attendance of the meeting was then discussed.  MS suggested that an email explaining that non-members can also attend be sent out in future correspondence. 
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